

Tuglia Ministam, Avatiliqiyikkut

Deputy Minister, Department of Environment

Sous-ministre, Ministère de l'Environnement



RECEIVED MAR 2 4 2006

Hatchet Lake Denesuline Nation General Delivery Wollaston Lake, SK SOJ 3C0

March 13, 2006

RE: Draft Nunavut Wildlife Regulations and Orders for your review and comment

Dear Sir or Madam,

This letter is addressed to you as the representative of an aboriginal people or Band with rights under Article 40 of the *Nunavut Land Claims Agreement* (NLCA).

In December of 2003, the Government of Nunavut (GN) passed the *Wildlife Act, S.Nu, 2003* C.26. This modern wildlife management statute governs hunting, trapping and wildlife management activities within Nunavut, including in areas governed by the terms of NLCA Article 40. The *Wildlife Act* provides the legislative framework and guidance for wildlife management in Nunavut, but in order for the system to function, a set of detailed Regulations and Orders are necessary.

Since 2003, we have been developing the Regulations and Orders necessary for the *Wildlife Act* to function. Early drafts of these statutory instruments were provided to you in August of 2004. More recent drafts were completed in the period between April and September 2005.

Accompanying this letter is a Compact Disk containing:

- Complete copies of each of the most recent draft Regulations and Orders;
- Summary versions of each of those draft Regulations and Orders:
- A power point presentation prepared by the Nunavut Wildlife Management Board (NWMB or Board) specifically concerning the harvest restrictions (total allowable harvests (TAHs) and non-quota limitations (NQLs)) proposed in the draft Regulations and Orders; and
- A copy of the Wildlife Act itself.

Recognizing the need for the cooperative management of wildlife resources and the importance of stakeholder input, as well as the specific obligations of the NWMB under NLCA Sections 40.2.16, 40.3.3, 40.4.5 and 40.5.4, the GN and the NWMB invite your organization and people to review the attached draft Regulations, Orders and other documents, and to provide your comments and concerns to us.



Гσ'CÞ' Ͻ⁵ϲʹϞႱ, **ϭ**ዊበϲ_ሲኦቴሪና

Tuglia Ministam, Avatiliqiyikkut

Deputy Minister, Department of Environment

Sous-ministre, Ministère de l'Environnement



RECEIVED MAR 2 4 2006

Hatchet Lake Denesuline Nation General Delivery Wollaston Lake, SK SOJ-3C0

March 13, 2006

RE: Draft Nunavut Wildlife Regulations and Orders for your review and comment

Dear Sir or Madam,

This letter is addressed to you as the representative of an aboriginal people or Band with rights under Article 40 of the *Nunavut Land Claims Agreement* (NLCA).

In December of 2003, the Government of Nunavut (GN) passed the *Wildlife Act, S.Nu, 2003 C.26*. This modern wildlife management statute governs hunting, trapping and wildlife management activities within Nunavut, including in areas governed by the terms of NLCA Article 40. The *Wildlife Act* provides the legislative framework and guidance for wildlife management in Nunavut, but in order for the system to function, a set of detailed Regulations and Orders are necessary.

Since 2003, we have been developing the Regulations and Orders necessary for the *Wildlife Act* to function. Early drafts of these statutory instruments were provided to you in August of 2004. More recent drafts were completed in the period between April and September 2005.

Accompanying this letter is a Compact Disk containing:

- Complete copies of each of the most recent draft Regulations and Orders;
- Summary versions of each of those draft Regulations and Orders:
- A power point presentation prepared by the Nunavut Wildlife Management Board (NWMB or Board) specifically concerning the harvest restrictions (total allowable harvests (TAHs) and non-quota limitations (NQLs)) proposed in the draft Regulations and Orders; and
- 4. A copy of the Wildlife Act itself.

Recognizing the need for the cooperative management of wildlife resources and the importance of stakeholder input, as well as the specific obligations of the NWMB under NLCA Sections 40.2.16, 40.3.3, 40.4.5 and 40.5.4, the GN and the NWMB invite your organization and people to review the attached draft Regulations, Orders and other documents, and to provide your comments and concerns to us.

We also wish to inform you that the Board has scheduled a meeting - Special Meeting No. 12 on May 8th to 10th 2006, to publicly consider the proposed harvest restrictions contained in the draft Regulations and Orders. Attached to this letter is a copy of the *Ad Hoc* Procedures, related to the meeting, that the Board will be following.

The NWMB urges your organization to participate in the process leading to those NWMB harvest restriction decisions that will affect your aboriginal people or Band in their Article 40 harvesting activities within the Nunavut Settlement Area (NSA).

You may be particularly interested in reviewing the proposed TAH Orders (for falcons, other birds of prey, polar bears, grizzly bears, muskox, peary caribou and wolverine). If the aboriginal people or Band whom you represent harvests from a population of any of these species within the NSA under the terms of Article 40, and if the NV/MB decides to establish a TAH for that population, the Board must allocate a basic needs level for the aboriginal people or Band within the NSA, separate from any basic needs level for Nunavut Inuit (see NLCA Sections 40.2.5, 40.3.3, 40.4.2 and 40.5.2). In such a circumstance, the NV/MB would like to work with your organization to review the available evidence of your aboriginal people's or Band's harvesting of that species within the NSA.

If you wish to obtain further information or arrange for a meeting with the GN, or if you wish to provide legal, technical or other comments to the GN on the draft Regulations and Orders in whatever form you feel most effective, your officials should contact:

Stephen Pinksen, Director
Policy, Planning and Legislation
Department of the Environment
Government of Nunavut
P.O. Box 1000, Station 1320
Iqaluit, NU XOA 0H0
Phone: 867-975-7700
Fax: 867-975-7740
spinksen@gov.nu.ca

The GN welcomes the receipt of any comments <u>not</u> related to harvest restrictions by May 15, 2006. The GN will then review the draft Regulations and Orders, and promptly make any necessary changes.

Comments related to harvest restrictions are necessarily subject to a different schedule. Because of the timelines involved in the NWMB's process for the consideration of harvest restrictions in the draft Regulations and Orders, the GN is required to initially file its proposed harvest restrictions and other documents with the Board by March 27th 2006 (see the NWMB's attached *Ad Hoc* Procedures). Reviews of, or responses or challenges to, those proposed harvest restrictions must be filed with the NWMB no more than four weeks later – by April 21st 2006.

Should you wish to obtain further information from the Board or to arrange for a meeting with the NWMB, or should you wish to file any comments with the Board or participate in the NWMB's Special Meeting No. 12, please contact:

We also wish to inform you that the Board has scheduled a meeting - Special Meeting No. 12 on May 8th to 10th 2006, to publicly consider the proposed harvest restrictions contained in the draft Regulations and Orders. Attached to this letter is a copy of the *Ad Hoc* Procedures, related to the meeting, that the Board will be following.

The NWMB urges your organization to participate in the process leading to those NWMB harvest restriction decisions that will affect your aboriginal people or Band in their Article 40 harvesting activities within the Nunavut Settlement Area (NSA).

You may be particularly interested in reviewing the proposed TAH Orders (for falcons, other birds of prey, polar bears, grizzly bears, muskox, peary caribou and wolverine). If the aboriginal people or Band whom you represent harvests from a population of any of these species within the NSA under the terms of Article 40, and if the NWMB decides to establish a TAH for that population, the Board must allocate a basic needs level for the aboriginal people or Band within the NSA, separate from any basic needs level for Nunavut Inuit (see NLCA Sections 40.2.5, 40.3.3, 40.4.2 and 40.5.2). In such a circumstance, the NWMB would like to work with your organization to review the available evidence of your aboriginal people's or Band's harvesting of that species within the NSA.

If you wish to obtain further information or arrange for a meeting with the GN, or if you wish to provide legal, technical or other comments to the GN on the draft Regulations and Orders in whatever form you feel most effective, your officials should contact:

Stephen Pinksen, Director
Policy, Planning and Legislation
Department of the Environment
Government of Nunavut
P.O. Box 1000, Station 1320
Iqaluit, NU X0A 0H0
Phone: 867-975-7700
Fax: 867-975-7740
spinksen@gov.nu.ca

The GN welcomes the receipt of any comments <u>not</u> related to harvest restrictions by May 15, 2006. The GN will then review the draft Regulations and Orders, and promptly make any necessary changes.

Comments related to harvest restrictions are necessarily subject to a different schedule. Because of the timelines involved in the NWMB's process for the consideration of harvest restrictions in the draft Regulations and Orders, the GN is required to initially file its proposed harvest restrictions and other documents with the Board by March 27th 2006 (see the NWMB's attached *Ad Hoc* Procedures). Reviews of, or responses or challenges to, those proposed harvest restrictions must be filed with the NWMB no more than four weeks later – by April 21st 2006.

Should you wish to obtain further information from the Board or to arrange for a meeting with the NWMB, or should you wish to file any comments with the Board or participate in the NWMB's Special Meeting No. 12, please contact:

Jim Noble, Chief Operating Officer Nunavut Wildlife Management Board PO Box 1379

Iqaluit, NU X0A 0H0 Phone: (867) 975-7305

Fax: (867) 975-7320 inoble@nwmb.com

Following the NWMB's Special Meeting No. 12, the Board and the Nunavut Minister of Environment will follow the decision-making process set out in Part 3 of NLCA Article 5 with respect to final approval of the TAHs and NQLs in the draft Regulations and Orders. Once that process is completed, the draft Regulations and Orders will be finalized and submitted to the Government of Nunavut for approval by Cabinet, and passage into law. It is anticipated that this will take place in the summer of 2006.

The people of Nunavut share many aspects of our wildlife with neighboring communities along our very large boundary within Canada. We also share many traditional and strong principles with respect to the cultural and social importance that wildlife continues to play in our modern society. The new *Wildlife Act* and its Regulations and Orders are designed to protect and promote all of the rights contained in the *Nunavut Land Claims Agreement*, including those of neighboring aboriginal peoples and Bands under Article 40.

We therefore encourage you to take part in this important initiative by making a submission to the GN, the NWMB, or both, to ensure that your rights and interests are fully taken into account.

Sincerely,

Simon Awa Deputy Minister

Department of Environment Government of Nunavut

Nunavut Wildlife

foe Tigullarag

Management Board

Chairperson and CEO

Manitoba

Manitoba Keewatinook Ininem Okimowin 200-701 Thompson Dr. Thompson, MB R6N 2A3 Phone: (204) 677-1600 Fax: (204) 778-7655 ddumas@mkonorth.com

Northlands First Nation General Delivery Lac Brocket, MB R0B 2E0 Phone: (204) 337-2270 Fax: (204) 337-2055 / 337-2331 (No Email Address) FAX or MAIL ONLY

Sayisi Dene First Nation General Delivery Tadoule Lake, MB R0B 2E0 Phone: (204) 684-2022 Fax: (204) 684-2069

Newfoundland & Labrador

Labrador Inuit Association
12 Sandbanks Rd.
Nain, NL A0P 1L0
Phone: (709) 922-2942
Fax: (709) 922-2931

Labrador Inuit Association
P.O. Box 909, Sin. B
Happy Valley/
Goose Bay, NL A0P 1E0
Phone: (709) 896-8582
soliver@nunatsiavut.com

Northwest Territories

Akaitcho Territory Tribal Council General Delivery Fort Resolution, NT XOE 0M0 Phone: (867) 394-3313 Fax: (867) 394-3413 atgovi@fortresolution.net

Smith Landing First Nation P.O. Box 1470 Fort Smith, NT X0E 0P0 Phone: (867) 872-4950 Fax: (867) 872-5154 admin@smithlanding.com

Deninu Kue First Nation
P.O. Box 1899
Fort Resolution, NT X0E 0M0
Phone: (867) 394-4335
Fax: (867) 394-5122
dksfnsecretary@forfresolution.net

Salt River First Nation P.O. Box 960 Fort Smith, NT XOE 0P0 Phone: (867) 872-2986 Fax: (867) 872-3550 cecilia@srfn195.com

Yellowknife Dene First Nation P.O. Box 2514 Yellowknife, NT X1A 2P8 Phone: (867) 873-4307 Fax: (867) 873-5969 Fax: (867) 873-5969

Dogrib Treaty 11 Tribal Council P.O. Box 412 P.O. Box 40E 0Y0 Rae Edzo X0E 0Y0 Phone: (867) 392-6381 Fax: (867) 392-6389 jolinehuskey@tlicho.com

Dogrib Rae Band P.O. Box 8 Rae Edzo XOE 0Y0 Phone: (867) 392-6012 Fax: (867) 392-6150

Wha TI First Nation
P.O. Box 92
Wha TI, NT XOE 1P0
Phone: (867) 573-3012
Fax: (867) 573-3075
tednitsiza@tlicho.com

Dechi Laot'i First Nation P.O. Box 69 Wekweti, NT X0E 1W0 Phone: (867) 713-2010 Fax: (867) 713-2030 ranbergen2705@hotmall.com

Gameti First Nation P.O. Box 1 P.O. Box 1 Raes Lake, NT X0E 1R0 Phone: (867) 997-3441 Fax: (867) 997-3411

Mailing List for Wildlife Act Notification - Bands

Sahtu Dene Council
P.O. Box 155
Deline, NT XOE 0G0
Phone: (867) 589-4519
Fax: (867) 589-4908
freda taniton@gov.deline.ca

Inuvialuit Regional Corporation
Bag Service 21
Inuvik, NT X0E 0T0
Phone: (867) 777-2737
Fax: (867) 777-2135
Info@irc.inuvialuit.com
Igc-c@lointsec.nl.ca

Ontario

Mushkegowuk Council
P.O. Box 370
P.O. Box 370
Moose Factory. ON POL 1W0
Phone: (705) 658-4222
Fax: (705) 658-4250
land@mushkegowuk.ca

Mushkegowuk Council
36 Birch Street South
Timmons, ON P4N 2A5
Phone: (705) 268-3594
Fax: (705) 268-3282
Isinard@mushkegowuk.ca

Nishnawbe Aski Nation 100 Back St., Unit 200 Thunder Bay, ON P7J 1L2 Phone: (807) 623-8228 Fax: (807) 623-7730 twilson@nan.on.ca (807) 625-4935

P.O. Box 248
Attawapiskat, ON
Phone: (705) 997-2166
Fax: (705) 997-2116
landsandresources@sympatico.ca

Attawapikat First Nation

Kashechewan First Nation General Delivery Kashechewan, ON POL 1SO Phone: (705) 275-4440 Fax: (705) 275-1023 leo.fridav@knet.ca davidibwesley@knet.ca

Fort Albany First Nation P.O. Bex 1 Fort Albany, ON POL 1H0 Phone: (705) 278-1044 Fax: (705) 278-3042 ashamocki@hotmall.com

Moose Cree First Nation
P.O. Box 190
Micose Factory, ON POL 1W0
Phone: (705) 658-4619
Fax: (705) 658-4734
John.turner@moosecree.com

Mocreebec Council of the Cree Nation P.O. Box 4 Moose Factory, ON P0L 1W0 Phone: (705) 658-4769 Fax: (705) 658-4487

Quebec

Grand Council of the Crees Eeyou tsichee
2 Lakeshoe Rd.
2 Lakeshoe Rd.
Nemaska, QC J0Y 3B0
Phone; (819) 673-2600
Fax: (819) 673-2606
iserhoff@cra.gc.ca

Cree Regional Authority 277 Duke St., Suite 100 Montreal, QC H3C 2M2 Phone: (514) 861-5937 Fax: (514) 861-0760

Makivik Corporation
P.O. Box 179
Kuujjuaq, QC. J0M 1C0
Phone: (819) 964-2925
Fax: (819) 964-2613
a. gordon@makivik.org

Saskatchewan

Fond Du Lac Denesuline Nation

P.O. Box 211, Fond Du Lac, SK SQJ 0W0 Phone: (306) 686-2101 Fax: (306) 686-2040

P.O. Box 27, Black Lake, SK SQJ 0H0 Phone: (306) 284-2044 Fax: (306) 282-2101 Black Lake Denesuline Nation

Hatchet Lake Denesuline Nation General Delivery Wollaston Lake, SK S0J 3C0 Phone: (306) 633-2003 Fax: (306) 633-2040 Fax or Mail ONLY

Opawakoscikan Reserve 201 P.O. Box 2350, Prince Albert, SK S6V 6Z1 Phone: (306) 953-7200 Fax: (306) 953-6272 dderanger@pagc.sk.ca

Opawakoscikan Reserve 201 1004-1st Ave, 2nd Floor Prince Albert, SK S6V 4Y4 Phone: (306) 922-7612 Fax: (306) 922-7260

Last Update: March 6, 2006



רסיכ>< סיכיע, פפחרת²⁶לי

Tuglia Ministam, Avatiliqiyikkut

Deputy Minister, Department of Environment

Sous-ministre, Ministère de l'Environnement

RECEIVED MAR 2 4 2006

Northlands First Nation General Delivery Lac Brocket, MB R0B 2E0

March 13, 2006

RE: Draft Nunavut Wildlife Regulations and Orders for your review and comment

Dear Sir or Madam,

This letter is addressed to you as the representative of an aboriginal body that may have an interest in the wildlife management regime in Nunavut.

In December 2003 the Government of Nunavut passed the Wildlife Act, S.Nu, 2003 C.26. This modern wildlife management statute governs hunting, trapping and wildlife management activities within Nunavut, including in areas of traditional overlap. The Wildlife Act provides the legislative framework and guidance for wildlife management in Nunavut, but in order for the system to function, a set of detailed Regulations and Orders are necessary.

Since 2003 we have been developing the regulations and orders necessary for the Wildlife Act to function. An early draft of these regulations was provided to you in August of 2004. Please find enclosed a Compact Disk containing the final draft regulations. On the disk are copies of each of the draft regulations and orders, as well as summary versions that you may find useful for review. In addition, a copy of the Wildlife Act itself is included.

Recognizing the need for the cooperative management of our wildlife resources, and recognizing the importance of stakeholder input, I invite your organization and people to review the attached draft regulations and orders.

If you wish to obtain further information, and to provide legal, technical or other comments on the Draft Regulations in whatever form you feel most effective, I would ask your officials to contact:

Stephen Pinksen, Director
Policy, Planning and Legislation
Department of the Environment
Government of Nunavut
P.O. Box 1000, Station 1320
Iqaluit, NU X0A 0H0
Phone: 867-975-7700
Fax: 867-975-7740
spinksen@gov.nu.ca

Your comments are welcomed by April 7, 2006. Following the receipt of comments, we will review the regulations and make any necessary changes to the drafts.

con't.../2

The process for final approval and passage into law of the draft regulations and orders contains two steps, as follows:

1) The Nunavut Wildlife Management Board (NWMB) has jurisdiction over most of the proposed harvesting limitations in the draft regulations and orders, and as such the decision making process described by the Nunavut Land Claims Agreement (NLCA) and the Wildlife Act must be followed for those provisions. The Nunavut Wildlife Management Board will be meeting on May 8th to 10th 2006 to publicly consider those proposed harvesting limitations. If you wish to make a submission directly to the NWMB for consideration in its resulting decisions, or if you wish to obtain further information about the NWMB's public consideration and decision-making processes, please contact:

Jim Noble, Chief Operating Officer Nunavut Wildlife Management Board PO Box 1379 Iqaluit, NU X0A 0H0

Phone: (867) 975-7305 Fax: (867) 975-7320 inoble@nwmb.com

Initial submissions for the consideration of the NWMB are required by March 27th 2006. Reviews of, or responses or challenges to, any initial material filed must be filed with the NWMB by April 21st 2006.

2) Following the decision making process described above, the draft regulations will be finalized and submitted to the Government of Nunavut for approval by Cabinet, and passage into law. It is anticipated that, this will take place in the summer of 2006.

Please also note the following: Section 40.3.3 of Article 40 of the NLCA states that, "...members of an aboriginal people of the Northwest Territories other than Inuit may harvest wildlife within areas of the Nunavut Settlement Area which that aboriginal people has traditionally used and continue to use for that purpose, on a basis equivalent to Inuit under Article 5..." If the aboriginal people that you represent harvest wildlife within the Nunavut Settlement Area pursuant to the terms of NLCA Article 40, you are hereby advised to contact the NWMB's Chief Operating Officer in writing by no later than March 27th 2006. This is important in order to ensure that your Article 40 rights and interests are fully taken into account.

The people of Nunavut share many aspects of our wildlife with neighboring communities along our very large boundary within Canada. We also share many traditional and strong principles with respect to the cultural and social importance that wildlife continues to play in our modern society. The new *Wildlife Act* and regulations are designed to protect and promote all of the rights contained in the Nunavut Land Claims Agreement, as well as to respect the interests of other aboriginal peoples.

I encourage you to take part in this important initiative and make a submission to represent your interests.

Sincerely,

Simon Awa Deputy Minister

c.c. Jim Noble, NWMB Chief Operating Officer